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Dear Mr Danish 
 
A14 Cambridge to Huntingdon improvement Scheme 
 
Thank you for your letter, dated 4 November, in response to issues raised at the 
Parliamentary Transport Committee hearing on 23 October. I apologise for the delay in 
replying.    
 

 was published in September 2019. It is supported by 
an England National Application Annex (NAA) that sets out the design requirements.    
 
The scope of CD 195 (page 5, 1.1) clearly states that the national requirements should 
be followed for the design of routes and assets used by cycle traffic only, and that the 
document does not cover the design of shared use facilities for pedestrians, equestrians 
and cyclists.   
 
Within your letter you have raised specific concerns relating to the design of the A14 
Cambridge to Huntingdon improvement scheme and the A428 Black Cat to Caxton 
Gibbet scheme. Both schemes incorporate shared use facilities, and therefore the 
design parameters in CD 195 are not directly applicable.    
 
Requirements and advice for shared use routes are provided in TA 90 The Geometric 
Design of Pedestrian, Cycle and Equestrian Routes and TA 91 Provision for Non-
Motorised Users. These were both published in 2005 and therefore pre-date CD 195. 
TA 90 and TA 91 have since been superseded by CD 143 Designing for walking, 
cycling and horse-riding, published in November 2019.  
 
Provision of the shared use facilities across both schemes has therefore been designed 
in accordance with this guidance. This ensures that the needs of all users are 
considered and that provision is fully inclusive.   
 






